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Confidential
 
 
Dear Board members:
 
Attached is a mid-month report on several important efforts. My intention to write you once a month 
has generally evolved into a twice-monthly communication. This has helped keep each report to a 
manageable size and provides more timely updates.  With the upcoming holidays, I may return to a 
monthly interval. In the future I will be in touch at least monthly, and more often when appropriate.
 
I wish everyone in the U.S. a great Thanksgiving holiday (and a belated Thanksgiving wish to those 
in Canada - I missed mentioning Thanksgiving Day in Canada early last month).
 

Best regards,
 
Neil
 
Neil D. Schuster
President & CEO
AAMVA
nschuster@aamva.org
office:  703.908.5766; cell:  703.270.8932
www.aamva.org
 
AAMVA's members in the United States and Canada work collaboratively to support and improve 
motor vehicle administration, safety, identification security and law enforcement.   
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